
PAC 14 Monthly Board Meeting
April 13, 2016 – GIS Building
Members in attendance:  Michael Scott, Faye Wilson, Angie Jones (via conference call), George Whitehead, Darrell Newton, John Cannon, Mark Thompson, Sandy Pierson, Kim Clark-Shaw, Tracy Sahler, and Suzanna Mallow were in attendance. Creig Twilley and Kelly Griffith attended representing PAC 14. 
Welcome and Call to Order:  Michael Scott – 4:00pm
Executive Director’s Report:  Mr. Creig Twilley

Discussion:  

1. Monthly Report: Monthly documents were reviewed. Good standing. No questions/concerns from board.
Secretary’s Report: Typed minutes from the annual board meeting presented for approval.
Discussion:  Minutes were reviewed.
Action Taken: Unanimous approval of minutes.
Treasurer Report:  George Whitehead 
Agenda Item:  Read and approve January – March financial reports.
Discussion:  The finances are in good standing. Mr. Whitehead explained that due to lapse in receiving funds from city and county (1 check from county/year, 1 check from city quarterly), monthly surplus/deficits do not accurately show financial standings. Reviewed PAC 14’s money raised through sponsorships, donations, etc. Net income of $42,618.47. Board moved to have just a standard year-to-date profit & loss sent out each month with accompanying reports. 
Action Taken:  Unanimous approval of monthly financial reports. 
Old Business: 
1. PEG Fee & County Chambers update: County has not approved agreement with Comcast. The city is currently collecting the PEG fee. City has approved pass through purchases to update council chambers and fix the audio. City with reimburse PAC 14 for these updates. 
2. PKS Contract: Board previously approved contract for three years. Signed and filed.
3. Space Request: Salisbury University is hiring an outside consultant to discuss empty space at facility. May not hear anything further until fall 2016. Michael Scott suggested a follow-up with Erick Burkheimer & company about borrowing some of the empty space until a decision is made and having a MoU agreement established. No major proposals for NABB space currently. 
New Business:  
1. Replacement of field equipment: PAC 14 is looking to purchase live programming units; using funds from the left over capital grant given by the county in FY 13. Previously approved by the board in the amount of $15,000.
2. Update Broadcast unit: PAC 14 is looking into two companies to purchase a new broadcast unit that would add more public access features including emergency messages, weather, updated schedules, etc. No definite purchase price, going to continue to research. Will follow up and need board approval to cover costs with contingency funding. 
Adjourn.

Handouts provided via e-mail: Meeting Agenda, Annual meeting minutes, Financials, Data Doc.
The next board meeting is set for Wednesday, May 11, 2016 at 4pm for budget completion.

The annual meeting is set for Tuesday, October 25, 2016. 

